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Monroe County Health and Human Services Board
Meeting of August 3, 2021
Monroe County Justice Center Assembly Room, Sparta, Wisconsin

Board Members Present:  Chairperson David Pierce, Mary Von Ruden, Jen Schmitz, Cyndi Wise, Mary Cook, Brett Larkin & Dr. Emma Ledbetter 
Board Members Excused: Kristy Brown & Shelly Egstad
Staff Present:  Ron Hamilton, Kathryn LaDue & Kelly Gronau, Human Services; Tiffany Giesler, Health Department; Pam Weber, Aging and Disability Resource Center
Call to Order:  Chairperson David Pierce called the meeting to order at 8:30 a.m.
Approval of Health & Human Services Board Regular Meeting Minutes for July 6, 2021 – Discussion/Action:  Upon brief review, A MOTION WAS MADE BY MARY COOK, SECONDED BY SECRETARY MARY VON RUDEN, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the Health and Human Services Board meeting minutes from July 6, 2021 as presented.  

Public Comment Period:  No one was present to comment at this time.

Aging and Disability Resource Center (ADRC):
ADRC Program Reports – Discussion:  Ms. Weber presented a copy of the August 2021 ADRC Connect newsletter, highlighting the article on the Senior Celebrations on page 1.  Overall, the celebrations were a success and attendees appeared to like having smaller celebrations in their own communities rather than one large celebration in Sparta. On page 3, Ms. Weber drew attention to the Physical Activity for Lifelong Success (PALS) program Kellee Tourdot is hosting which includes 10 weeks of coaching sessions to help older adults gradually build strength, balance, and stamina.  Ms. Weber also pointed out an article on page 7 of the newsletter, acknowledging the 100 years of service of the Monroe County Health Department.

Ms. Weber reported meal sites reopened on July 26th, and in the first week, the number of meals served over the 6 sites was down considerably when compared to meal counts prior to the shut down due to COVID.  Ms. Weber reports the draft goals for the 3 Year Aging Plan were submitted to the state on July 23rd and a draft of the plan will be presented at this meeting next month, with a public hearing in October.  Ms. Weber indicated she is also working on the 53.10 grant, requesting two vehicles which would replace some of the older mini busses and vans used for the transportation program.  Due to some complications on the manufacturing end, the ADRC still does not have the original ambulette vehicle which was approved in 2019 through the 53.10 grant.   

ADRC Fiscal Report – Discussion: Ms. Weber shared a handout of revenues and expenses for the nutrition and transportation programs and Title IIIB, D and E funding sources.  Ms. Weber’s report shows a total of $868,696 for 2021 budgeted revenue and expenses totaling $376,056.76 through June 2021.  
Monroe County Health Department:

2022 Preliminary Budget – Discussion:  Ms. Giesler reported the ELC funding that was awarded to the Health Department to support all COVID response efforts has now been restricted and cannot be used for vaccination efforts.  Ms. Giesler indicated research into how the funds can be used is now taking place.
Ms. Giesler reported the Monroe County Health Department has joined the Western WI Public Health Readiness Consortium.  The consortia is a regional consortium consisting of 13 local public health agencies and two tribal health agencies, and uses Center for Disease Control & Prevention funding to help its members develop local capacity to effectively respond to all types of health emergencies including bioterrorism, infectious disease outbreaks, and natural disasters.
Ms. Giesler also indicated brainstorming is taking place to find solutions to stabilize the WIC program which fluctuates in staff hours due to funding by partnering with other departments.  Just prior to adjournment, Ms. Giesler also reported the Health Department is working with the Personnel department to initiate a pilot Employee Wellness Program for County employees.

June 2021 Programs Report – Discussion:  Ms. Giesler reported Lymes’ and tick borne illnesses are on the rise.  Positive COVID cases are also on the rise, with a doubling of the positive cases from this week compared to last. Ms. Giesler indicated the Health Department is still trying to provide education to the public about the vaccine and is continuing to offer vaccines to anyone who wants them.  Ms. Giesler was happy to report there have been more walk ins and more of the community receiving the vaccine recently.  The CDC has updated guidelines for mask wearing, suggesting both vaccinated and unvaccinated persons wear masks indoors.  Ms. Giesler reported the Delta variant accounts for roughly 78% of the circulating strain of the COVID virus, and is 200 times more transmissible than the original COVID strain.
2021 YTD Fiscal Report – Discussion:  Ms. Giesler shared the fiscal report for July 2021.  Year to date, the Health Department has received $870,236.53 of revenue, and has expended $608,375.44 of the 2021 budget.  

Monroe County Department of Human Services: 
Economic Support Presentation, Management Evaluation Review – Discussion: Kayte LaDue, Economic Support Supervisor, provided an overview of the results of the recent Food & Nutrition Services evaluation of how the SNAP/Foodshare program is administered. The WREA consortium rated lower in overall errors (5.54%) in administering benefits than the national standard (6%).  In addition, based on customer call reviews, customer surveys, ghost calls, advocate surveys, and lobby visits, 97% of feedback indicated WREA staff treat the customers with respect and 95% of feedback indicated staff are helpful and the consumers are happy with the services.  The results received from the review indicated the WREA consortium is a model for the state and is performing very well overall.
Request to Establish New 2021 Purchase of Service Contracts – Discussion/Action:  Mr. Hamilton presented a request to establish new purchase of service contracts for Forward Home for Boys and Foundations Health & Wellness.  A MOTION WAS MADE BY CYNDI WISE, SECONDED BY SECRETARY MARY VON RUDEN, AND CARRIED WTH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the contracts as presented.

Request to Amend 2021 Purchase of Service Contracts – Discussion/Action: Mr. Hamilton presented a request to amend previously approved 2021 contracts to increase the contract amount for Dr. Donald Fischer, The Parenting Place and Olson’s Guardianship.  A MOTION WAS MADE BY VICE CHAIRPERSON DR. EMMA LEDBETTER, SECONDED BY BRETT LARKIN, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to approve the amended contracts as presented.
Human Services Program and Fiscal Reports/Updates:
Program Area Staff Updates/Reports – Discussion:  Mr. Hamilton reported he will be unable to attend the September meeting as he will be out for a medical leave at that time, but Chelsea Stenulson, the business administrator, will be presenting the budget in his place.  Mr. Hamilton reported vacancies for one ongoing social worker in the Children & Families Unit, one economic support specialist, and 2 clerical staff at this time.  Mr. Hamilton indicated Dr. Fischer continues to fill in as a prescriber for the outpatient clinic and a contract has been made with Amy Schoenoff, APNP to provide coverage 2-3 days per week for the foreseeable future.  No full time APNP has been hired at this time, so it is likely there will be need for additional spending in 2022 to maintain clinic coverage if we are unable to find a full time APNP to hire.  The goal at this time is to keep the clinic as stable as possible to provide for the clients.
Financial Report – June 2021 - Discussion:  Mr. Hamilton presented the financial report for June of 2021, indicating receipt of $6,439,525 in revenues and $6,745,087 in expenditures.  The budget overall is at a -$305,562 (-4.3 %) through the month of June.  Mr. Hamilton cited the high cost of placements as one contributing factor to the deficit, as well as a lower than expected amount of revenue being generated.
Date/Location of Next Meeting – Discussion/Action:  Board members present agreed to keep the next regular monthly meeting of the Health and Human Services Board as previously scheduled on Tuesday, September 7, 2021 at 8:30 a.m.  This meeting will be held at the Justice Center Assembly Room in Sparta. Agenda items noted for inclusion for the September meeting at this time were the regular reports and program updates.  It was noted there will also be a public hearing on Tuesday, September, 2021 at 10 a.m. to review the Human Services 2022 Budget.  
Adjournment – Discussion/Action:  With no further topics for discussion in this meeting, A MOTION WAS MADE BY SECRETARY MARY VON RUDEN, SECONDED BY MARY COOK, AND CARRIED WITH ALL IN FAVOR to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:51 a.m. 






Respectfully Submitted,







Kelly J. Gronau






Administrative Services Coordinator
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